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Deaf Catholic News 

On 14th March we woke to the news that we 
have a new Pope! He is Cardinal Jorge Mario 
Bergoglio from Argentina in South America. He  
is 76 years old. He chose the name Francis. 

He is a member of the Jesuit order of priest. The Jesuits 
(also known as the Society of Jesus) are a very old order 
of priests. They have a focus on learning and promoting 
faith through education. They take vows to be poor, to not 
marry, to be obedient and to serve the Pope. 

On 19th March there was the 
official ceremony when he was 
“installed” as Pope. There were more than 200,000 people 
who had gathered in St Peter’s Square in Rome for this 
occasion. 

In his homily he spoke very strongly about protection – 
about how the Church needs to look after the poor and 
needy, about how we all need to care for the earth and for 
each other. 

In words of great simplicity and humility 
the Holy Father told us that we all need 

to be in the role of protector to do God’s work: 

“It means protecting people, showing loving concern for each 
and every person, especially children, the elderly, those in 
need, who are often the last we think about. It means caring for 
one another in our families: husbands and wives first protect one another, and 

then, as parents, they care for their 
children, and children themselves, in time, 
protect their parents. It means building 
sincere friendships in which we protect 
one another in trust, respect, and 
goodness. In the end, everything has been 
entrusted to our protection, and all of us 
are responsible for it. Be protectors of 
God’s gifts!” 
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Our New Pope!!Our New Pope!!Our New Pope!!Our New Pope!!    

For more about the Pope & his Symbols, see page 3 
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DIRECTOR’S DIARY 

My Dear Friends, 

Welcome to the latest edition of 
our newsletter – it is hard to 
believe that we are in April 
already. 

It has been a time of change  for 
our Church. We have had the 
shock of dealing with the 
resignation of our Pope 
Benedict (something which has 
not happened in 600 years) and 
with this came uncertainty as to 
what would happen. We pray for 
Pope Benedict and give thanks 
for all of his years of dedicated 
service to the Church and its 
people.  

We then had the very exciting 
election of our new Pope 
Francis which is great news. 
From what we have seen and 
heard of our new Pope ,he 
seems a very special and holy 
man . In the few short weeks 
that he has been our Pope he 
has already given us some 
interesting signs as to what sort 
of man he is – his humility 
(catching the bus rather than 
having a special car), his 
dedication to the poor (having 
the Lord’s Supper Mass and the 
washing of the feet at a gaol for 
young people in Rome rather 
than at St Peters in the Vatican)
to name just a few.  He seems a 
man who wishes to stay very 
connected with his people – he 
has chosen to live in a hostel 
with other cardinals rather than 

live in the Papal apartments in 
the Vatican. I think that we can 
all take something from our Holy 
Father’s example – sometimes 
we should take the less 
expensive way, or decide to 
share with others rather than 
just taking for ourselves. 

I ask you to join with me in 
praying for our Holy Father and 
for God to guide him and bless 
him. 

We have just finished our Easter 
celebrations and as always give 
thanks for the gift of rebirth and 
new life which comes with 
Easter. Easter is truly the most 
important event in the Christian 
calendar as we suffer the death 
of Jesus on the Cross confident 
in knowing of his resurrection. 
Easter is a great time to sit 
down and have a think (and a 
pray) about where you are in 
your life and how you can better 
live the life which God asks of 
all of us. Easter is a time when 
we are reminded of the 
incredible love which Jesus has 
for all of us – that Jesus 
suffered and died on the cross 
so that we can all live with God 
in glory. 

Ephpheta to you.  

Big Steve KSSBig Steve KSSBig Steve KSSBig Steve KSS    

Hello, 

Just a short note from me to say 
that, as many of you know, 
Stephen is unwell and is out of 
action for a while. Stephen has 
had a few operations and to 
date is progressing back to 
good health, the doctors are 
confident he will be good as 
new in no time at all! 

Easter this year was yet again a 
wonderful celebration of our 

faith. Thank you to all the people 
who worked so hard to make our 
services special. I find it uplifting 
to see our beautiful Easter 
Liturgy celebrated in our 
language, our way. This year 
was my 12th year of sharing 
Easter with the Deaf Community 
and I could not help but thank 
God for the wonderful 
opportunity I have to be part of 
this small but important group. 

While Stephen is away the 
Ephpheta team will be working 
hard to make sure everything is 
running smoothly. If you have 
any questions or concerns 
please feel free to contact me or 
any of the staff. Please keep 
Stephen and his family in your 
prayers.  

Peace,  

Nicole Nicole Nicole Nicole  

Pastoral visit 
What is a Pastoral Visit?  

Our Pastoral workers are 
happy to visit any deaf person 
for 1 hour’s chat and company. 
It can be at your home or we 
can meet at a café for coffee. 

Pastoral Visits are not only for 
sick people or people in 
Nursing homes. We are happy 
to meet with any deaf person.  

You might have a problem you 
want to talk about or maybe 
you just need some support. 
Maybe you would just like 
some company with another 
deaf person, You don’t have to 
be Catholic - It is for anyone 
who is deaf. 

If you would like a Pastoral 
visit, please contact Donovan 
donovan@ephpheta.org.au 
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Symbols of the Pope  Symbols of the Pope  Symbols of the Pope  Symbols of the Pope      
There are many symbols which we associate with the Pope. 
What are the symbols of our new Pope and what do they 
mean? 

The Pope’s ring  

Pope Francis’ official ring looks like gold, but in 
fact is only gold plated. He picked the simplest 
ring out of the different models which were 
offered to him. 

The Pope’s ring is known as the Fisherman’s Ring. This 
refers the apostle Peter, who was a fisherman. Pope Francis’ 

version depicts St. Peter holding the keys of the Vatican. Each Pope picks his own 
ring, which will be destroyed at the end of his papacy.  

The ring was one of several offered to Francis. It was made in 1960s for Pope Paul 
VI but we do not think that Paul VI ever used it. 

The Coat of Arms 

Pope Francis has the same coat of arms he had when he 
was archbishop of Buenos Aires. He has added to it the papal 
symbols of the gilded miter (the pointed hat) and crossed gold 
and silver keys bound with a red cord (a symbol of the keys to 
the kingdom of heaven).  

The shield itself shows a star (in religious writing Mary is 
often referred to as a star), a grapelike plant (which is called 
a nard flower - Joseph is often represented as holding a 
plant) and a monogram of Christ (IHS – this is also the symbol of the Jesuits) at 
the centre of the sun. These represent the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph. 

The words underneath the shield are in Latin and mean “Lowly, but chosen.” It 
comes from an episode in the Gospel where Christ picks a seemingly unworthy 

person (a tax collector) to follow him.  

The name of the Pope 

One of the very important steps which a new Pope takes is to 
pick a new name – in this case the Pope has chosen Francis.  

Pope Francis has chosen his name using the example of St 
Francis of Assissi.  

St Francis was a young man born to a rich family in Assissi Italy 
in the 13th century. St Francis chose to leave behind the riches 
of his family and lead a life of poverty and service of the poor 
and the sick. In choosing this name our new Pope is saying that 
he views his role as a life of service and humility.  
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Save the Dates 
Some very important things to 
book in to your diary now so you 
don’t miss out! See below for more 
information... 
12th April - ACE Workshop at Deaf Café  
5th May - Integrated Mass at St Jerome's 
14th May - First Women’s Day Out 
17th May - Men’s Day Out 

Integrated Mass - 5th May 
The Ephpheta Centre 
gets some funding from 
the CWF (Charitable 
Works Fund). There 
are 3 CWF weekends a 
year. So come & show 
your support at the May 
CWF Mass!  

When: Sunday 5th May, 10am 

Where: St Jerome’s Catholic Church (next 
to Ephpheta Centre), 2 Turner St, 
Punchbowl. 

After Mass: Join us for lunch at the 
Ephpheta Centre, like we usually do. 

Because of this Integrated CWF Mass, 
PUNCHBOWL Mass at Ephpheta Centre 
is CANCELLED on 5th May.   

Deaf Men’s Day Out 
Illawarra Tree Tops  
We all  will meet at the  
Illawarra Fly Treetop 
Adventures. 
When: Friday 17th May. 
Time: 11am to 3pm. 
Where: Illawarra Fly Treetop Adventures, 
182 Knights Hill Road, Knights Hill. 
Cost: Adults $24, Concession & Seniors 
card holders $21 
You can buy 
lunch there or 
bring your own 
lunch. 
RSVP: by 
Tuesday  
16th May. 
If you need transport, you MUST let us 
know. Please meet at Ephpheta Centre 
8.30am Friday morning. 
More information at www.illawarrafly.com/ 
Any questions please contact David at 0408 
669 672 (sms) or david@ephpheta.org.au 

ACE Workshop at 

Deaf Café - 5th May 
A free workshop by Phil Harper will show you 
the accessible smartphone apps: OpenMi 
Tours, OpenMi Silent Tweets and OpenMi 
Excursions. 
This workshop will tell you how to use this 
wonderful technology every day! 
* OpenMi Tours for museums and art galleries 
* OpenMi Silent Tweets for emergency alerts 
* OpenMi Excursions for interactive learning 
When: Friday 12th April  Time: 11am to 12pm 
Where: Deaf Café at Ephpheta Centre 
RSVP: by 10th April to david@ephpheta.org.au 
or phil.harper@aceinfo.net.au  

First Deaf Women’s Day 

Out!! - 14th May 
We’re going to the Rocks! Danni & Nicole 
will take you on a Walking Tour around 
The Rocks, telling you about the interesting 
history of the area, including the Sailor's 
Home, Mariners Church, Campbell's 
Storehouses & more! 
When: Tuesday 14th May 
Time: 10am to 4pm 
Where: Meet at 
The Rocks Café, 
99 George St, 
Sydney for a 
cuppa before we 
head off. 
Cost: Free. 
Bring money for food & drinks if you want 
to buy lunch there or bring your own lunch. 
RSVP: to Danni on 0410 567 621 (sms) or 
danni@ephpheta.org.au  
Wear: Good walking shoes!  



 

Page 5 

Deaf Mother’s Club of 

the West 
(Editor’s note: This was received for the last Special 
Edition Newsletter but we could not fit it in then. Enjoy!) 

Happy New Year 
to everyone!  2012 
was a big year for 
Deaf Mother’s 
Club of the West 
when it held its 
20th Anniversary 
Dinner at 

Blacktown Workers’ Club on Saturday night, 17th 
March 2012 with a crowd of 93 people attending.  
The sub-committee of Margaret Johnston, Cathy 
McPherson, Carolyn Hanley, Kerry Priem, 
Dianne Thomson and Wendy Lancaster worked 
hard organising that special night with lots of 
prizes being awarded throughout the night.  As a 
result of that successful night, an amount of 
$2,279.05 was donated to The Cancer Council.  
You are now able to purchase a CD which 
contains the Anniversary Dinner photos and the 
powerpoint presentation of Deaf Mother’s Club of 
the West events over the past twenty years.  If 
interested in purchasing the CD for $5.00, please 
contact Carolyn Hanley on TTY 9837 7094 or 
leave a message on Deaf Mother’s Club of the 
West Facebook page. 

For our 
annual 
Mother’s 
Day outing 
on Saturday, 
28th April 
2012 we 
went ten pin 
bowling at 

Blacktown AMF Bowling Centre.  Eighteen ladies 
turned up for a fun day which started with a 
yummy morning tea at Max Brenner before 
playing three games of ten pin bowling.  A great 
day was enjoyed by all and we had never 
laughed so hard! 

On 9th November 2012 twelve excited ladies 
boarded P & O Pacific Jewel for a three night 
Food and Wine Cruise as part of Deaf Mother’s 
Club of the West 20th Anniversary.  Before 
boarding our ship, Sydney was hit by a hail 
storm but as we sailed out to The Heads and to 
sea Sydney was a beautiful sight with the sun 

setting on a sunny 
afternoon.  During our cruise 
everyone participated in the 
many activities/events 
offered – some attended 
Bootcamp, Hot Rhythms 
Dance Classes, Tap 
Dancing Classes, Cocktail 
Demonstration and watched the Fruit Carving 
Demonstration.  Pacific Jewel sailed down to 
Gabo Island (near the Victorian/New South 
Wales border).  Everyone enjoyed themselves 
and some are keen to cruise again. 

On Saturday, 24th November 2012 five members 
(Kerry Priem, Cathy McPherson, Carolyn 
Hanley, Laurel Payne and Margaret Johnston) 
turned up to attend our annual Christmas outing.  
We caught the ferry out to Shark Island, explored 
the Island before sitting down to a picnic lunch 
while watching the world go around.  The day 
was beautiful and sunny and we all had fun on 
the Island.  We 
have decided 
to make Shark 
Island our 
venue for our 
next Christmas 
Outing. 

Deaf Mother’s 
Club of the 
West finished off the year with its Christmas 
Party held at our new meeting venue, the Holy 
Family After School Care Centre, Marayong on 
Tuesday, 27th November 2012.  Everyone 
enjoyed the beautiful foods provided and each 
received a Christmas gift. Dianne Thomson was 
surprised to receive her 15 years membership 
certificate from our Chairperson, Carolyn Hanley. 

By Margaret Johnston 
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Out and About in the Deaf CommunityOut and About in the Deaf CommunityOut and About in the Deaf CommunityOut and About in the Deaf Community    
Annabelle Rose Pickering’s 

Christening 
On Sunday, 20th January 
2013 Fr Peter Woodward 
baptised Annabelle Rose 
Pickering (daughter of Cecilia 
and Andrew and 
granddaughter of Brian and 
Margaret Johnston) at St 
Nicholas of Myra Church, 
Penrith.  Annabelle was the sixth generation to 
wear the family’s 125 years old christening gown. 

Jason, High Achiever 
Congratulations to Jason 
Johnston who achieved an 
ATAR of 99.25 in the 2012 
NSW Higher School 
Certificate exams.  Jason 
was also named Dux at his 
Xavier College, Llandilo and 
is currently studying Bachelor 
of Engineering (Advanced) at 
UWS, Penrith. 

By Margaret Johnston 

Deaf Men’s Day Out at 

Warragamba Dam 

On 15th of February our Deaf Men’s group went 
to Warragamba Dam. Although we could not go 

on the top of the dam wall, 
we had a great day. We 
saw the interactive display 
inside the Visitor Centre and 
we watched a video (with no 
captions) and we found it 
very interesting. All the big 
machines. All the concrete. 
All the working people! 

I bumped into a real Deaf senior person. His 
name was Cecil Copeman who was 91 years old 
and he went to the same school (Darlington 
school) as Nola Colefax! He did the concreting 
work for the dam in 1953! It was amazing. 

We had BBQ for lunch. Afterwards, we just 
pottered around chatting away and had a nice 
afternoon.     David, Deaf Men’s Group 

91 year old Cecil Copeman 

On Saturday 16th March at Parramatta, our 
Deaf Youth Sydney group participated as 
two competing teams in a very exciting treasure 
hunt around the Parramatta city itself. We 
discovered many buildings and artifacts that we 
didn’t know existed 
in the first place! 
There were two 

lovely interpreters 
Katrina and Adrian. 

We reached at our 
final destination at the 
Riverside Theatre and 
we came across a big 

treasure chest and a beautiful trophy. It took us a 
long time to crack the lock and to open up the 
treasure chest. We got so many lollies and 
medals. It was a great day overall. We all went 
home 
exhausted 
but happy. 
Donovan 
and I were 
very sore the 
next day!! 

 
By David Parker 



 

Page 7 

Deaf Seniors 
2013 Premier’s Seniors week  
Tuesday 19th March - Gala Concert at Sydney Entertainment Centre 

About 24 of us went to the Gala 
Concert at the Entertainment 
Centre. The groovy interpreter, 
Nicole dressed in black, was there 
to interpret the songs into 
Auslan. We could follow 
most of what was going on 
and we all loved the beats, 
the vibration, the people 
dancing and the light 

shows! It was a packed house! We had a lovely time at the Sydney 
Entertainment Centre. Afterwards most of us had lunch at Haymarket, nearby. 
 

Friday 22nd March - Technology Symposium & Debate at Sydney Town Hall 
Another gathering for Deaf Seniors. 
What a week! 25 of us went to watch the 
Seniors and technology symposium: 
From wireless to Wifi. There were two 
lovely interpreters Nicole and 
Chevoy. We watched great 
presentations about how 

technology fits into our lives. Then there was a Comedy Debate: 
“That Technology is Ruining our Lives!” by some comedians. 
Topics covered included - did you love your automatic washing 
machine but you hated trying to program your VCR. Getting emails 
or writing and posting letters, surfing on Facebook etc. This debate 
was about whether the digital age is a good or bad thing! 

EASTER EASTER EASTER EASTER It always seems to be too late to 

have any Easter news in the newsletter so this 
time, the timing is perfect! Enjoy!  

Good Friday 
We had a lovely Good Friday 
Service like last year. We were 
so lucky there was no rain! 

We followed the Stations of the 
Cross that told the story of Jesus’ 
crucifixion, with Mary, Donovan, 
Jitka and Rosemary and finally 

Robert, retelling 
the story in 
Auslan. Over 50 
people came and we had 
great times chatting away 

talking about 
the 
performances 
by all the deaf 
people! It was 

a powerful and moving 
experience. 

Easter Saturday Vigil 
We had an Easter Vigil 
Mass in the Chapel of St 
Francis de Sales. As 
usual, we started with the 
Easter fire in the backyard of the Ephpheta 
Centre. After Mass, we launched our new logo 
and announced that our website would be ready 
soon. We were able to see both the old logo and 
the new logo and compare the differences. 
Afterwards we all had delicious nibbles and 
countless cups of coffee or tea for supper. 

Easter is the time we celebrate Jesus Christ 
rising from the dead. Jesus rose from the dead 
on Easter Sunday; now He 
offers to you the gift of eternal 
life and forgiveness of sins. 

We hope you all had a great 
Easter! 
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Noticeboard 

19th April           CANCELLED 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
Our March Sign ’N’ Tots was the last one. There 
will be no more Sign ‘N’ Tots from now on.  

Thank you to all the families who came in the 
past. And thank you to everyone who answered 
the survey. It’s unfortunate that the numbers 
coming have reduced. Maybe it could be re-
established again in future, but for now, Sign ‘N’ 
Tots is finished.  

The Ephpheta Centre is always setting up new 
groups so keep an eye out, perhaps in future, 
there will be a group you can join & would be 
very welcome to! Thank you all.  

 

Deaf Mother’s 
Club of the West 
We look forward to our 2013 
gatherings as follows:  

Saturday 6th April - outing TBC 
Sunday 5th May - Cockatoo Island 
Sunday 12th May - Mother’s Day Classic,  
  Parramatta Park 
Tuesday 28th May - Marayong 
June - Lawn Bowls (date and venue TBC) 
Tuesday 23rd July - Marayong 
Tuesday 27th August - Marayong 
Sunday 8th September - Chowder Bay Walk 
Tuesday 22nd October - Marayong 
Saturday 16th November - Shark Island 
Tuesday 26th November - Christmas Luncheon 

For “Marayong” above, we meet at the After 
School Care Building, Holy Family Church, 116-
132 Quakers Road, Marayong from 10.30am till 
2pm.  Morning tea is provided but please bring 
along your own mug and lunch. 

Please check Deaf Mother’s Club of 
the West Facebook page for any 
events and updates. 

Deaf Cafe  
for Deaf and Hard of Hearing people!  
 

Deaf Café is for anybody, no need to 
book just turn up, we will have the coffee hot 
and the cake and biscuits waiting!  
 

You can meet & chat with new people or catch 
up with old friends over a cuppa.   
 

Tea & coffee available all day! Gold coin 
donation. Bring your own lunch or you can buy 
your lunch for $3.   
 

The next dates are:   
12th April (& Community Presentation),  

10th May & 14th June 
(always on the 2nd Friday of the month)  

    Time: 10am to 2pm  
 

At: the Ephpheta Centre, 4 Turner St, 

   Punchbowl.     See you there! ☺ 

Deaf Young Adults Group 
This group is on hold until further 

notice.  We will meet once a month on 

the fourth Saturday afternoon. For 

young adults (over 18) but there’s no alcohol.  

When: Next group is TO BE CONFIRMED  

Where: Ephpheta Centre, 4 Turner St, 

Punchbowl. 

Contact: Any questions contact Danni -  

0410 567 621 or danni@ephpheta.org.au 

ON HOLD UNTIL FURTHER 

NOTICE 
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Skype Access at Ephpheta 

Centre 
Do you like to use 
Skype but don’t have 
it at home? Or maybe 
you would like a 
“Pastoral Visit” at 
home on the computer? 

You’re welcome to Skype any of the staff at the 
Ephpheta or you can come to the Ephpheta 
Centre and use our big TV to Skype your 
friends, maybe they live far away in the country - 
you can chat with them and it will feel like they’re 
in the same room!  

Contact Donovan on 
donovan@ephpheta.org.au 
if you would like to Skype 
us or make an appointment 
to use our Skype.   

Deaf Photos Day Deaf Photos Day Deaf Photos Day Deaf Photos Day 
for Deaf Youth for Deaf Youth for Deaf Youth for Deaf Youth 

Sydney Sydney Sydney Sydney     
When: Friday 19th April in the School holidays. 

Time: 10am to 4.30pm 
Where: At the Deaf Society of 
NSW, Parramatta. 
Cost: Free Free Free 
workshop!!! Lunch and drinks 
supplied free of charge. 
What for?: 
• Learn to take professional photos. 
• Build a slide show of beautiful photos. 
• Tell a story with your Photos in Auslan. 
You only need to bring a camera or your smart 
phone! Taught by a Deaf presenter!  
For more information, contact David 0408 669 
672 (sms) or email david@ephpheta.org.au 
Amanda 0423 276 079 (sms) or email 
afaqirzada@DeafSociety.com 

Committee of Catholic Deaf 
Community  

Photo of new Committee of Catholic Deaf 
Community (Left to Right): 

Anthony Hastings, Steven Hely, Brian 
Johnston, Edith Gartner, Garry Le Breton, 

Robert Beath, Dennis Johnston, Danny 
Blakeney, Ian Knox and Mary Profilio 

Announcement 
As you know, in 2012, the Ephpheta Centre 
helped the Diocese of Wollongong improve 
pastoral care to Deaf people in Campbelltown. 
It is now good news that they are now able to 
provide a more local service. The Diocese of 
Wollongong is committed to providing 
interpreting and pastoral care to Deaf people 
throughout the Illawarra. Rebecca Miller works 
as the Project Officer – Welcome and Inclusion. 
She has over 20 years of experience with the 
Deaf community in Melbourne. She will 
interpret Mass at St. John’s the Evangelist in 
Campbelltown on the 2nd Sunday of each 
month. She is also available to assist with 
sacramental 
programs and 
home visits in the 
Illawarra. 

Assembly Day Assembly Day Assembly Day Assembly Day ----    2nd June 2nd June 2nd June 2nd June     
Come and discuss with the Community, your ideas & feedback 
about services & events provided by the Ephpheta Centre!  

When: Sunday 2nd June at 11.30am (after Mass)  

Where: Ephpheta Centre, 4 Turner St, Punchbowl 

After Mass: We will have morning tea & start Assembly Day. After that is finished, 
we will have lunch (around 1pm). 
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In Memory 
Robert Profilio (Bob) passed away on 8th January 2003, 10 years 
ago. As I look back and reflect on the life we built together, I smile 
because I am proud of the many fond memories I have of my darling Bob. 

He was a loving, caring family man and always put me and his family first. 
The many afternoons the children and I would look forward to him coming 
home from work and greeting me with a hug and kiss was the highlight of 
my day, I was usually cooking his favourite pasta and he would be over 
my shoulder making sure it was cooked properly and just before dinner he would watch the news, a 
must every night and then we would all sit around the dinner table and share our day. He wanted to 
know what we got up to while he was at work. Most weekends he was busy doing the lawns and 
working in the garden trying to get it done before the footy started on the TV; especially his beloved 
Balmain Tigers.  

He loved sports and played tennis, soccer, squash, badminton, basketball, darts and swimming. 
Swimming was his passion and he would love to brag about his training as a young boy with Dawn 
Fraser. He encouraged all the children to play sport and loved to watch them play. 

Bob was well known for his love of helping people and this showed at his work 
with St Vincent De Paul. The volunteer ladies at the Hurstville store just loved 
him with his crazy antics funny jokes and flowers on mother’s day! He always 
said they were the most important, the backbone to their work. 

He was a good listener and always had time for anyone. The Deaf community 
was his passion, he supported through many committees and the Catholic Deaf 
community was his family. His love of God and his dedication to do his work was 
to be admired. He loved to play with the children as he was a big kid at heart. 

Ten years has flown by and I will always remember the support of family, friends 
and the staff at the Ephpheta Centre who put on a beautiful service for him. 
Thank you for all your kindness. 

Jarrad’s passing has been hard on us. I know Bob would have loved spending 
time playing with Jarrad, blowing bubbles. Bob loved to blow bubbles and I am 
sure he’s doing that right now up there in heaven too. 

Bob, now it’s your turn to look after our beloved Jarrad until we meet in heaven. 
All my love always, Mary 

Jarrad my beautiful little boy has been in up in heaven for just over a year and I 
cannot believe how fast that has flown by. There’s not a day that goes by that I don’t remember him, 
routine feeds, nappy change & all the while watching Mickey Mouse. Jarrad filled my day from the 
moment he opened his eyes til bedtime each night. The equipment he used to help him grow and 
manage his day has all been given to the Cerebral Palsy Alliance (formerly The Spastic Centre) 
where other children like Jarrad can benefit as these items are not cheap. 

Jarrad’s school, Broderick Gillawarna was thrilled at the donations made for him and these monies 
will be used to build a Ten Pin Bowling lane at the school for all of his school mates to enjoy. As I 

sort through the items in Jarrad’s life I am reminded of many 
memories that we now keep close to our hearts. 

Jarrad was a bright and happy soul who melted the hearts of all who 
passed by, with a twinkle in his eye, a cheeky grin and a laugh that 
made your heart glow. 

Children are the purest of souls that touch our hearts so deeply that 
we are changed forever. 

May our hearts always be filled with the joy that Jarrad once brought, 
Forever in our hearts, Rosemary 
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St Mary’s  

6 Raglan St 

Manly 
Integrated Mass 

Church Addresses 
 

Chapel of  

  St Francis de Sales  

4 Turner St 

Punchbowl 

 

Our Lady of  

  the Rosary 

92 Glennie St 

North Gosford  
Integrated Mass 
 

Our Lady of  

   Lourdes 

7 Grantham Rd 

Seven Hills 

 
 

St Luke’s 

1 Beaconsfield St 

Revesby 

6pm 
Integrated Vigil Mass 

Mass Times 

APRIL 
 

7th Sunday                          10.30am 

 PUNCHBOWL  
 

14th Sunday                           9.30am 

 NORTH GOSFORD 
 

21st  Sunday                         11.00am 

 SEVEN HILLS     
 

27th Saturday                       6.00pm 

 REVESBY 
 

MAY 
 

5th Sunday                          10.00am 

 PUNCHBOWL (St Jeromes’s) 
  

12th Sunday                          10.30am 

 MANLY 
 

19th Sunday                          11.00am 

 SEVEN HILLS 
 

25th Saturday                       6.00pm 

 REVESBY    
 

JUNE 
 

2nd Sunday                         10.30am 

 PUNCHBOWL  

& Assembly Day 
 

9th Sunday                           9.30am 

 NORTH GOSFORD 
 

16th Sunday                         11.00am 

 SEVEN HILLS 
 

22nd Saturday                       6.00pm 

 REVESBY    
 

JULY 
 

7th Sunday                          10.30am 

 PUNCHBOWL  
  

14th Sunday                          10.30am 

 MANLY 
 

21st Sunday                          11.00am 

 SEVEN HILLS 

We pray…We pray…We pray…We pray…        
For those who have died 
24 December 2012 - Joan Davies (aged 76, Peter Davies’ 
mother) 
30 January 2013 - Cecil Rudd (Beryl Rudd’s brother) 
17 February 2013 - Mary Creevey 
4 February 2013 - Sr Monica Horan RSM 
(formerly known as Sr Mary Bernardine from Gunnedah) 
7 February 2013 - Tom Hannan (Peter Hannan’s brother) 
16 February 2013 - Dorothy Sankey 
18 February 2013 - Kathy Walton-Foster 
13 March 2013 - Peter Sanderson (Kim MacCann’s father) 
 

For those who are sick 
Nicolas Tayeh 
Jim McCleary (Heather Kerr’s husband) 
Christopher Dane (Orange) 
Stephen Dane (Orange) 
Stephen Lawlor 
Ian Rogers (Prostate Cancer) 

Campbelltown Mass Dates: 

At: St John the Evangelist, 35 Cordeaux 

St, Campbelltown  

When: 14th April, 12th May, 9th June 

Time: 9am 
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We’re on the Web! 
www.ephpheta.org.au 

4 Turner St,  

PUNCHBOWL  NSW  2196 

Phone: (02) 9708 1396  

TTY:   (02) 9708 6904 

Fax:  (02) 9709 5638 

Email: office@ephpheta.org.au 

                Email addresses of our staffEmail addresses of our staffEmail addresses of our staffEmail addresses of our staff    
    

Liz- office@ephpheta.org.au 
Danni - danni@ephpheta.org.au 
David - david@ephpheta.org.au 
Donovan - donovan@ephpheta.org.au 
Nicole - nicole@ephpheta.org.au 
Peter - peter@ephpheta.org.au 
Stephen - stephen@ephpheta.org.au 

Please send your news, stories, 
 information and requests to 
Danni to be considered for the 

next newsletter! 

WEBSITE NEWS 
  Have you seen our website recently? 

 

Our website is now being updated 
weekly so it is always full of current 

information - we hope everyone will get 
used to checking it! 

 

If you have any ideas for our website 
please contact Danni.  

Join us on Facebook! 
http://www.facebook.com/deafcentre  

The Ephpheta Centre is supported 
by the Charitable Works Fund. 


